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received from the neighbors located at 2512, 2516 and 2525 Big Horn Lane
since the August 18™ meeting.

Shacklett delivered the staff technical recommendation in case SE 10-01 by
stating it had been requested the applicant provide a 15-foot by 15-foot corner clip
at the northeast corner of the property, adjacent to the alley. Shacklett added that
staff also requested the fence be placed a minimum twelve (12) feet back of curb
along the eastern property line. Shacklett acknowledged that the applicant’s plan
reflects these requests, thereby addressing staff’s concerns regarding public safety
as it relates to visibility.

The revised request does not change staff’s recommendation.

Aaron and Tracy Brandes, 2528 Big Horn Lane, Richardson, Texas came forward
to present their case. Mr. Brandes reported they have moved into the house, met
their neighbors and secured eleven signatures from those supporting either the
original request or the revised request presented tonight.

Roland asked the Brandeses to confirm they are in agreement with the revised
request presented.

The Brandeses stated they are in agreement with the revised request.
Menke asked where the fence posts will be located.

Mr. Brandes stated that fence posts will be placed inside the fence. Brandes
added that there will be a fence cap and landscaping on the exterior of the fence.

Dale Dukes, 2511 Big Horn Lane, Richardson, Texas came forward to speak in
favor of the case. Dukes explained that the Brandeses have responded to his
concern from the first meeting. Dukes expressed his pleasure with the revised
plan.

Myra Poston, 2531 Big Horn Lane, Richardson, Texas came forward to speak in
favor of the case. Poston stated that she agrees with the original request and with
the revision. Poston acknowledged that the Brandes have greatly enhanced the
neighborhood with the addition of their new home.

Steve Moshier, 2512 Big Horn Lane, Richardson, Texas came forward to speak
regarding the case. Moshier stated that Brandes answered one of his questions
when he confirmed that the fence posts would be on the inside of the fence.
Moshier asked why the Brandes would want a fence. Moshier continued that the
Brandes have built a beautiful home and he would rather see the home than a
fence.
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The Brandeses stated that they want a fence for safety, security, and privacy. The
Brandeses added that they have plans to add landscaping around the fence to
soften the look of the fence for the neighbors once the sprinkler system has been
installed.

There being no one else to speak in favor, or in opposition, Chair Roland closed
the public hearing.

Kidd explained that originally he had been opposed to the request made by the
Brandeses. Kidd added that with the compromise they have presented he is now
in favor of the request.

Menke agreed with Kidd, stating that the applicant has gone to great lengths to
reach a generous compromise.

Veatch added that the Brandeses have done a great job as well as having gone out
and talked with all their neighbors.

Walker moved to grant the request in case SE 10-01, limited to those specifics of
Exhibit B of the PowerPoint presented to the Zoning Board of Adjustment. The
motion was seconded by Menke and approved by a 5 to 0 vote.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:58 p.m.

William R. Roland, Chair




